

NHS Foundation Trust

Information Governance Department

Suite 9 Buckingham Row Brick Kiln Lane Wigan WN1 1XX

Email: foi@wwl.nhs.uk
Web: www.wwl.nhs.uk

Ref: FOI/2023/9116

Date Received: 7th August 2023

Response Due: 4th September 2023

Date: 30th August 2023

Dear Sir/Madam

You asked:

I am requesting the following information under the Freedom of Information Act:

1. What is your current digital maternity training platform?

E-learning.

2. Do you deliver face to face maternity training?

Yes, the Trust deliver face to face Multi-disciplinary training which includes Midwives, anaesthetists, Medical staff and Maternity Support Workers. All staff have to attend face to face training every 12 months.

3. Does your trust use a maternity training service provider or is this delivered in house?

Maternity has its own Education Team which delivers training. Specialised training is delivered by accredited providers.

4. Does the trust have a dedicated Fetal Surveillance Midwife?

Yes, the Trust has a dedicated full time Fetal Surveillance Midwife.

5. How is CTG training currently delivered?

CTG training is delivered by the Fetal Surveillance Midwife (yearly) and accredited providers (CTG Masterclass). The Fetal Surveillance Midwife also delivers bite size training and bespoke packages when and if needed.

6. How is emergency scenario training delivered?

One full day PROMPt training which is Multi-disciplinary is delivered by the education team yearly.

If you are not entirely satisfied with this response, please do not hesitate to contact the Information Governance Department via the email address provided. If we do not hear from you within 40 days, we will assume that we have been able to accommodate your request under the Freedom of Information Act 2000.

Yours sincerely,

Rabina Tindale Chief Nurse & DIPC

PLEASE NOTE:

If you are unhappy with the service you have received in relation to your request and wish to make a complaint or request a review of our decision, you should write to: Information Governance Department, Wrightington, Wigan and Leigh NHS Foundation Trust, Suite 9, Buckingham Row, Brick Kiln Lane, Wigan, WN1 1XX.

If you are not content with the outcome of your complaint, you may apply directly to the Information Commissioner for a decision at:

The Information Commissioner's Office Wycliffe House Water Lane Wilmslow Cheshire, SK9 5AF

Helpline number: 0303 123 111